

INTERGROUP REP MEETING

January 9, 2019

Attendance: There were 36 reps present with 4 new reps; Ron (Your Place), Dale (Lady Lake Breakfast), Mike (Happy Hour) and Mike (Summerfield).

Secretary Report: Minutes were read and accepted.

Treasurer Report: Lee, Treasurer, stated donations were down, fundraisers a little high and new employee. See attached report. Report was read and accepted.

Office Report: AA has a YouTube channel. Sunshine Committee will meet at Central Office the 24th. Cindy, Office Assistant, is working out well. Carol P. workshop has moved to New Life Presbyterian Church. Starts the 17th. Inventory will begin next Tuesday.

Newsletter: Margaret reported that there is nothing new. Keep information coming in. District will provide financial statement.

Corrections: Ladies contact Lee and the guys contact Jim if you are interested in service work in corrections. Federal prison will have its training February 21st. New meeting in the Federal Prison will be starting in February. Lee, DCM, is working on getting a woman's meeting at the female Camp in Coleman. 125 issues of the Grapevine goes into the prisons.

12-Step List/Speaker Exchange: No new volunteers. Sent out one speaker to group. One man asked to be removed from list.

Merchandise: Sharon had nothing to report.

AI-Anon/AI-a teen Liaison: Will give update on phone lines next month. Movie will be shown at Paisley school. Will have meeting with all guidance counselors of Lake County.

Service Chair: Dee reported that the 2019 Christmas Gala will be December 15th at Warren Willis.

Webmaster: Ron reported 713 unique visitors last week, 2890 for last month and 1121 for meeting page.

District Liaison: Pam reported that district had its elections. Online AA meetings available at aaonline.net.

Steering Committee: Working on getting credit card machine implemented. Event calendar will be developed. There will not be any after hour meetings in Central Office per all members of the Steering Committee votes and NY Guidelines.

Old Business: Larry, Group Rep, asked if we should send a receipt to a deceased member's donation. We will vote on it at the next mtg.

Joe H. closed meeting at 7:15 pm with the Lord's Prayer.

Respectfully submitted by,
Rhonda H./Secretary